Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association
Meeting Minutes

February 7, 2008
Call to Order

President Doug Willis called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 11:35 a.m. at CPFR Station 61.  The following were present:

James Jaques, Milton FD

Randy Shelton, Orting FD

Ron Stephens, Tacoma FD
Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD
Stephen Murphy, PCFD #3
Dan Rankin, PCFD #3
Eric Watson, PCFD #5

John Burgess, PCFD #5
Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5

Tom Sutich, PCFD #5
Jack Andren, PCFD #6

Bryan Pearson, PCFD #6

Keith Wright, PCFD #6

Judy Murphy, PCFD #6
Dan Beckman, PCFD #6

Ed Goodlet, PCFD #8

Andy McAfee, PCFD #14

Tom Lique, PCFD #16
Guy Allen, PCFD #16

Bob Vellias, PCFD #17
Kathy Hale, PCFD #21

Todd Jensen, PCFD #21

Garry Olson, PCFD #23

William Taylor, PCFD #23
Steve Bailey, PCDEM

Tom Poste, PCFPB
Dig Gribbon, PSCAA

Chuck Frame, DNR

Joe Quinn, Attorney


Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Jack Andren led the flag salute.  He welcomed everyone and gave an overview of CPFR.  Nine (9) stations, two (2) Battalions, 31 million dollar operating budget, hired eleven (11) new hires this last year and in the process of hiring another eleven (11).  CPFR is up to 225 full time positions with 190 of them being uniformed.  CPFR is looking at running a 36 million dollar G.O.B. in May to remodel a number of existing stations and relocating and/or rebuilding two or three stations.  Two (2) new stations were built last year – Stations 65 and 68 and a third station is near completion – Station 67.  The existing Station 67 will be remodeled for a training facility.  CPFR is also converting to 800 mghz radios and October 1st will be moving communications to Tacoma Dispatch.  There is a lot going on.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the January 3, 2008 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale reported we ended the month of January with $9,463.05.  It was moved and seconded to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  Kathy reported that since we are no longer doing the golf tournament which was our only fundraiser, at the last Executive Board meeting it was discussed looking at raising the annual dues.  This is the only source of income for the Association at this time.  Any feedback, ideas or suggestions, please get them to President Willis.  President Willis stated that there have also been a number of mergers which have reduced the amount of annual dues that is collected and the dues have not been increased in ten plus years.
Correspondence

No correspondence.
Guest Speakers
Attorney Quinn stated that he was asked to talk about the Medicare Issue.  It doesn’t appear to be as hard to make the changes as first thought.  Patient care comes first and foremost.  There are three (3) requirements that Medicare has:  1. A signed contemporaneous statement from the employee of the provider documenting the patient was unable to sign and/or there were no authorized signatories present.  2. Documentation of date and time of transport and the receiving facility.  Or 3. Documentation from the receiving facility or hospital face sheet.  It is not unreasonable for the hospital to sign for the receipt of a patient.
Attorney Quinn stated he had sent a form out via e-mail to all of his Fire Department clients.  Call him if you didn’t receive it.  Also, many agencies have monthly hours that don’t get used.  He’d be willing to hold a workshop to cover legal issues, etc.  He could come to the organization and give a workshop for the employees, etc.  Also, if agencies have forms in place that work, he could be a collection point to share with other agencies so the wheel doesn’t have to be reinvented.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

President Willis stated that next months speaker will be Dan Cardwell from PALS to discuss future growth in Pierce County.
Audit Committee
President Willis reported he received a letter from Andy McAfee stating that he and Gary Franz met and completed the audit.
Banquet/Awards Committee

President Willis stated that Matt Holm needs assistance on the committee.  Andy McAfee nominated Todd Jensen to assist Matt Holm on the Banquet/Awards Committee.  It was moved and seconded.  MOTION CARRIED.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported everyone should have received the new protocol books.  Send the sheet with signatures back to Norma by 2/15/08 that your agency received their protocol books.
Judy reported the PC EMS Council met in January.  The Divert Committee gave a presentation to the council.  Great strides have been made.  They will be coming to this group next month for a similar presentation.  No divert answer is not the best answer.

New House Bill 1333 regarding child abuse/neglect and how it needs to be reported – EMS has been added.  She will be meeting with a group that has been formed to figure the impact of this out.  EMS is not required to report child abuse/neglect whereas other agencies are – schools, hospital, etc.  They will be discussing what EMS personnel can and cannot say to law enforcement to protect our people and the organization, etc.  It was asked why EMS is not required to report.  The biggest reason is that EMS is the patient advocate and you don’t want a situation where EMS isn’t told something because it has to be reported, etc.

President Willis stated he forgot to mention something under Program Speakers.  This is a big election year and he was wondering if this group is interested in hearing politicians speak.  Andy McAfee stated we have had candidates for PC Executive in the past.  There were no objections to having candidates in to speak.  President Willis reported another speaker idea is a helicopter pilot who also happens to be an employee of CPFR, come in and talk about the regional aviation program and what possibilities that program will bring.  Steve Bailey suggested he present at the Joint Meeting.

Training – MetroTraining

Steve Murphy reported the Metro schedule for the year has been set and sent out.  January’s drill was held at Tacoma.  The next Metro drill will be next Wednesday at CPFR Station 67and will be covering Rescuing Downed Firefighters.  Bryan Pearson is the contact person.
Smaller departments are meeting monthly as well.  Chuck King at Edgewood is the contact person for these meetings.

Bryan Pearson stated they are trying to get the schools more involved with TEW training and exercise opportunities.

Bates has partnered with Pierce College and will be reopening the Fire Command Administration Degree program.  A handout was distributed.

OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.  
Department of Emergency Management

Steve Bailey reported the Law Enforcement (LETPP) specific grant is gone.  There are also some requirements that changed with that in the Homeland Security grant where 25% of the grant money has to be spend on Law Enforcement.  Last year, Law Enforcement received 22% of the grand.  Now a different way it can be looked as is almost all of the 22% was combined with other disciplines.  25% means they get to decide what that 25% is spent on.  There will be more information to come on this.  Another issue is the Regional Intelligence Group to be funded through these grant funds.  The other issue facing the cops is $120,000 of the LETPP grant back to WSP for the State Intelligence Program.  Committee members need to be involved in their committees.  The dollar amount is around the same as last years grant, however, we won’t know the exact amount until it is awarded in June.

DEM started regional meetings with all school districts in the County for safety issues, etc.  Marcy Scott was hired and she comes out of the Tacoma School District.  She has been working hard with this group and directs schools to work with their local emergency response agencies.

The EOC is 90% completed.  May 9th is the schedule Open House.  Everyone is invited and welcome to attend.  The June meeting will be held there.

He has heard there are some flooding issues/concerns this spring.  Western Washington does not have a trend for flooding in the spring, Eastern Washington does.  Even with all of the snow fall, there shouldn’t be any flooding as the snow pack retains and holds the rain.
Jack Andren asked if the Fire Service has a position on the Intelligence Committee.  Steve Bailey stated that Fire Service has a seat on it.  Now would be a good time to review all committees and make sure all of the spots are filled.  He will send a list of committee spots and members to President Willis.
EMS

No representative present.
Fire Marshal

Tom Poste reported he will be leaving the end of May and Ross Anderson will be leaving the end of June.  They are working on filling these positions.  Each reviewer has 80 to 90 projects they are working on.  When reviewers are looking at knox boxes, storz fittings, etc. he was thinking about putting together some kind of survey to find out who wants what information, etc.  He will send it to Denise to send out to the group.
State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen distributed a copy of the latest legislative report.  He thanked those who attended the Legislative Day in Olympia.  He also reminded everyone that if Dan Packer or someone from the Washington State Chiefs asks them to attend to speak or present on an issue, please don’t be upset if you’re not actually asked to talk.  Also, if your legislator contacts you for information, etc. please let the office know especially if your agency is in conflict with the State Association.  Next month is the County Presidents meeting in Yakima.  They are starting to work on legislative priorities for next year.  The annual conference will be in Wenatchee in July this year and then future conferences will be held in May.
PS Clean Air Agency

Dic Gribbon reported the land clearing and residential burning proposals will be going to the Board three (3) weeks from today at the Seattle Public Library’s Microsoft Auditorium at 1000 Fourth Avenue.  The proposals are 7/1/08 ban land clearing and 7/1/10 ban residential burning by definition.  This will not affect recreational burning or training burns.  Five (5) public forums were held and there was very little opposition to banning land clearing.  There was quite a bit of opposition to banning residential burning.
PC Fire Commissioners

Dan Rankin reported Mike Cathy is their representative for the Awards/Banquet Committee.  Another legislative issue to be aware of is the recording of Executive Sessions.
Dept. of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame reported there is a lot of snow in the mountains.  February 28th he is meeting with the Pierce County Commissioners regarding the defensible space around homes issue.
Unfinished Business

Nothing at this time.
New Business
A. Banquet Committee – Need one (1) person to assist Matt Holm.  This was discussed earlier in the meeting.

B. Tracking Fire Department water usage.  Keith Wright reported that Firgrove Water Company approached him regarding tracking water usage.  They were approached by the State Health Department regarding water efficiency and they are mandating that all water companies account for all the water in their service areas whether metered or non-metered.  He will be meeting on the 19th with the water companies and figuring out how to track, etc.  He will report more once he knows more on this.  Andy McAfee stated he would hope that they don’t come back and try to bill us for water usage.  Discussion followed.

C. Annual Dues.  This was discussed earlier in the meeting.
Good of the Order

Garry Olson introduced Jim Tyler.  He is in charge of their fleet.
BobVellais reported that District 17 sent a letter to Eatonville with support from Districts 6, 15 and 21 that they will no longer be doing ALS transports in Eatonville.  They cannot continue to support them and their own citizens.
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.

The next regular PCFCA meeting will be March 13, 2008 at 11:30 at PCFD #8, Edgewood.
Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association

February 7, 2008

Page 1 of 6

